May 9, 2007

Richard Abrahams Associates
5 Iris Drive

Scarborough, ME   04074

Dear Richard:
I reviewed the questions you posed in your e-mail dated 5/7/07 and 5/8/07 (attached) with our legal counsel and zoning specialist.  We recommend that you apply for an amendment to your site plan and include the floor plans for each floor when you have finalized the changes to the project.  Please also note the elimination of the basement level.   Enclosed is an application to you for your use and the fees are listed in the application. 

Following are our responses to your questions:

1.  It appears that the Mikva bath could be moved to the storage area on the first floor because it remains within the institutional use of the Synagogue.  A revised plan will be needed to show the modifications.  Since preparing this letter, I received a call from you asking if the Mikva bath could be relocated to the residential garage.  The garage is part of the residential portion of the project, thus the Mikva bath cannot be relocated to that space without receiving approval from the Planning Board.  This change impacts the conditional use approval for this project.  I have confirmed this interpretation with our legal counsel.  
2. We reviewed the relevant City ordinances regarding an extension of the approval. Both the Conditional Use and the Site Plan only allow a maximum of two years from the date of approval to begin the project.  This project was granted an extension to July 26, 2007, which is the two year extension from approval.  There are no other mechanisms to extend the approval.   The only option is to seek re-approval for the Conditional Use and Site Plan with the Planning Board. 
3.  The project is within the R-3 zone and a commercial kitchen is not an allowable use in that zone nor is it allowed under the conditional use permit. 

4. The Conditional Use permit is part of the Planning Board approval and was granted on July 26, 2005.

If you have any additional questions, please contact me at 874-8699.  We look forward to receiving your revised plans. 

Sincerely, 

Barbara Barhydt

Development Review Services Manager

Attachment1:    E-mail from Richard Abrahams date May 7 and May 8
Cc:
Alexander Jaegerman, Planning Division Director


Penny Littell, Associate Corporation Counsel


Marge Schmuckal, Zoning Administrator


Ann Machado, Zoning Specialist
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Attachment 1
From: 
"Richard Abrahams" <rwabrahams@maine.rr.com>PRIVATE 

To:
<bab@portlandmaine.gov>

Date: 
5/8/2007 7:57:36 AM

Subject: 
Fw: Chabad House

Hello Barbara,

After much thought yesterday, I have decided several things:

1. The Mikva Bath will be located in the First Floor Storage Room of the Synagogue, next to the Passover Kitchen. Will that be in compliance with the Conditional Use Permit? There is no need for you to investigate compliance with placing the Mikva Bath in the Residential Garage.

2. The most important thing, by far, is to receive an extension of the one year extension, even 1 or 2 months, beyond the deadline of July 26, 2007.

3. The Residential Kitchen is going to remain a Residential Kitchen, and not be classified as a Commercial Space.

4. On what date did the Planning Board actually issue a Conditional Use Permit?

I look forward to speaking with you.

Richard Abrahams, AIA

‑‑‑‑‑ Original Message ‑‑‑‑‑ 

From: Richard Abrahams 

To: bab@portlandmaine.gov 

Sent: Monday, May 07, 2007 2:44 PM

Subject: Chabad House

Hello Barbrara,

As a summary of our phone conversation today, please check to see if the following is compliant with the Conditional Use Permit issued on July 26, 2005:

1. Extend the Conditional Use Permit beyond the original July 26, 2007 deadline by as much as possible.

2. Can the Mikva Bath be located in one bay of the Residential Garage? If not, will the Mikva Bath be in compliance with the Conditional Use Permit if it is placed in the First Floor Storage Room of the Synagogue, next to the Passover Kitchen?

3. Will the building plan be in compliance with the Conditional Use Permit if the Residential Kitchen is classified as Commercial Space, and becomes part of the Synagogue?

4. On what date did the Planning Board actually issue a Conditional Use Permit?

I look forward to hearing from you.

Richard Abrahams, AIA
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